Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

4-9-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, April 9, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

BULLETINS

LINDENWOOD

Volume 166, No. 23

April 9, 1990

AND THE WINNERS ARE...

Lindenwood's finest students were honored in the Honors Convocation held Sunday night in Jelkyl Theatre. The evening began with Daniel Keck welcoming the audience. Alan Meyers gave the opening invocation, followed by a congratulatory statement and other remarks from President Spellmann. This year's guest speaker, Nancy Polette, presented a wonderful children's story to illustrate her speech, "The Making of Merlin". She also fulfilled a life long dream of becoming a cheerleader by leading the entire audience in a Lindenwood cheer.

The awards for the evening included: The Spahmer Creative Writing Award Outstanding Teacher Education Award James D. Thompson Leadership Award Sophie Wagner Urman Award The Gilber F. Bickel III Award

The Jessie Bernard Award in Sociology/Anthropology Alpha Lambda Delta Senior Book Award Associates of the Fine Arts Award

Harry D. Hendren Award

Annual Student Art Exhibition Awards

Outstanding Senior Communication Award Anna Award LaVonne Boothby Susan Curry-Marsh Michael Stoehner Lisa Watkins James Beck Sherry Cathey

Annette J. Ilse

Teresa D. Bright Brian Bubenzer Jay Kempen Jill M. Miller Elaine Vogt Stephanie Kadire Lisa Loyet Cheryl McClellan Peter Richenburg Andrew Schmaeng Diane Schwartz Alice Tomek Elaine Vogt

Teresa D. Bright Kyle C. Struckman

Certificates were also given to the 18 new initiates of Linden Scroll. Who's Who Among Students recognized 31 students, and 85 seniors were invited to membership in the national honor society, Alpha Sigma Tau. Alpha Lambda Delta, the national scholarship honor society, inducted 14 new members and presented 26 graduating seniors with certificates. Honorable Mention was given to 18 students for the Student Art Exhibit. Congratulations to all.

TWIST THE NIGHT AWAY

Do you remember that famous game you played as a kid. You and best friends twisted and contorted your body into positions you wouldn't like to be caught dead in today.

Well, now is your chance to relive those fond memories of your childhood. Circle K is hosting Lindenwood's first ever Twister Competition and Dance on April 20, Spring Fling weekend, from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. in Hunter Stadium.

Come watch as five teams battle to become TOP TWISTER MASTERS. Official Twister DJ's will be playing music all through the night. And if you and your friends get hungry speculating on the contest, taste-tempting vittles will be served by Circle K.

Come watch your friends turn themselves into human pretzels. Admission is only \$1, what a bargain! If you would like to enter a team into the competition, contact Circle K through campus mail, Box 235. Prizes will be awarded to the twister champions.

IT'S A PARTY!

We just want to remind you one more time that you are cordially invited to The Birthday Party April 12, 13 and 14 at 8 p.m. in the Downstage Studio Theatre in Room 101 of the Fine Arts Building. This is one birthday party that you don't have to bring presents for the guest of honor. The Department of Performing Arts is presenting this modern classic by Harold Pinter about a young man's attempt to escape from two mysterious strangers.

Directing the play is Bryan Reeder. In the spotlight are seniors Chris Kohn and Susan Crain, junior James Freund, sophomore Jill Endraske, graduate students Scott DeBroux and Rodney Whatley. John Wehmer's Three-Dimensional Design Class is creating the set.

Admission is free for Lindenwood students, faculty and staff. General admission is \$3.00. For more information, Call Bryan Reeder at ext. 306

SPRING CLEANING

Reservations for the 7th Annual Mrs. Sibley's Attic Sale are filling up so make plans now to attend the June 2 event featuring crafts, food, music, antiques and flea market items. For information call the Lindenwood Alumni Office at ext. 389.

FOOD FOR THOUGHT

It's not too late to attend the last Lenten Lecture for 1990. Professor Howard Barnett of the English Department will speak on "The Religious Community of Taiz'e: Arming the Spirit of Europe for Decisions in the '90's". The lecture is on Tuesday, April 10 from noon to 1 p.m. in the Heritage Room of the cafeteria.

Dr. Barnett speculates that the powerful spiritual experience of Taiz'e must have something to do with the current change to greater freedom and openness in Europe. He will illustrate his speech with photographs and literature as well as recordings of Taiz'e music.

FIGHTING FOR FREEDOM

The Jewish Center for Aged would like to welcome you to come and hear Bella Abzug speak on "Prejudice, Freedom, and the Human Experience". Ms. Abzug is a courageous, outspoken fighter for local, national and world causes. The meeting is at 7:15 p.m. on Thursday, April 26 at Congregation B'nai Amoona, 326 South Mason Road.

A dessert buffet and reception for Ms. Abzug will follow the discussion. Advance reservations are \$10. For more information, please call Alice Handelman at 434-3330.

CHECK IT OUT

Butler Library has added a few new titles to their collection. The Taste of Ethnographic Things by Paul Stotler; The Formation of Christendom by Judith Herrin; Plough, Sword and Book by Ernest Gellner; The Peoples of the Soviet Union by Viktar Kozlov; and Shinto by Stuart Picken.

Also included is a new monthly publication, <u>Community</u> from the Missouri Rural Innovation Institute, University of Missouri. Head on over to the library before they are all checked out.

ON A WING AND A PRAYER

As the school year winds down, take time out of your busy schedule for reflection and re-orientation for Community Prayer every Wednesday from noon to 12:15 p.m. in the Legacy Room of Ayres of Cafeteria. Everyone is invited to this ecumenical Christian worship service.

Also, the Bible Study Group is now meeting on Thursdays at 5 p.m. in Young Hall, Room 410. For more information, call Alan Meyers at ext. 388.

HEADLINES AND DEADLINES

Journalism students, keep your word processors warm. Rolling Stone presents the 15th ANNUAL COLLEGE JOURNALISM COMPETITION sponsored by Smith Corona. Winners will receive \$2500 each and a Smith Corona PWP 7000 Laptop Personal Word Processor.

Entries will be judged in three different categories: Entertainment, Essays and Criticism, and General Reporting. Entries must be received by June 1, 1990, so dust off your best articles and send them in to the competition. For information on how to enter, contact the Communications Department.

MONET IN JUNE

The Associates of Fine Arts at Lindenwood are sponsoring two tours, June 8-10 and October 26-28, to visit the Art Institute of Chicago. The exhibit, "Monet in the 90's", will be the feature of the June trip and in October, the Art Institute will present French paintings from the collections of "Hermitage in Leningrad" and the "Pushkin Museum in Moscow". For more information on the tours or to make a reservation, contact Dean Eckert at ext. 240.

YOUR CHANCE TO SHINE

The Covenant Players, a non-profit interdenominational Christian organization, will be on campus Wednesday, April 18 to interview prospective members for their group. Interviews will be held in the Night Owl Nook between 8:30 a.m. and 1 p.m. Sign up for a half-hour interview slot on the list in the Student Life Office.

The Covenant Players is the oldest touring professional religious drama ministry. It has over 100 units on mission North America, Australia, New Zealand, Europe, Africa, Asia, India, South America, and China. For more information, contact Alan Meyers at ext. 388.

JUST A REMINDER

"No parking areas" on campus must be free of parked cars at all times, by order of the Fire Marshall. Lindenwood Security and St. Charles Police are ticketing cars for parking violations. For the safety of your car and your bank account, please park in the areas provided.

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Boehmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.